
 

 

 

October 17, 2014 

 

 

 

 

 

Matt Lepore, Director 

COGCC 

1120 Lincoln St., Ste. 801 

Denver, CO.  80233 

 

Re: Reuse and Recycling of Waste at Drill Sites 

 

Dear Mr. Lepore: 

 

Omimex Petroleum, Inc. respectfully request permission to use cuttings from drill sites for site access 

roads.  Our plan is as follows: 

 

1. Cuttings will be separated from liquid and dried at well site.   

2. Cuttings will be tested to insure they are within the guidelines of Table 910-1 standards.  

Should cuttings not meet test standard, they will be disposed of at a approved waste 

management facility, 

3. Cuttings will be stored at our Phillips Compressor site where they will be mixed with soil 

(50/50 and used on lease road in non-crop areas.   

 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

If you have any questions please call me at 817-804-8902. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

OMIMEX PETROLEUM, INC. 

 

 

 

Michelle Lewis 

Lease Analyst 
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Enclosures 

 


